
 

 

 
 

1st March 2021 
   

DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 
  

  MARCH 

  Fri 5th   - LNPSSA Stage 3 Soccer Gala Day (Parkview Ovals and No. 2 Oval) 
  Wed 10th  - Riverina PSSA Swimming Championships (Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre) 
  Thurs 11th  - Riverina Basketball Championships (Lauren Jackson Stadium, Albury) 
  Fri 12th   - Western Riverina AFL Championships (Leeton Showgrounds) 
  Mon 15th  - Parkview P&C Association Annual General Meeting 7pm (Library)  
  Fri 19th   - LNPSSA Stage 2 & 3 Rugby Union Gala Day (Leeton Ovals Precinct) 
  Mon 22nd  - LNPSSA Stage Netball and Rugby League Gala Day (Leeton Stadium and Ovals Precinct) 
  Thurs 25th  - Southern Inland Girls AFL Trials (Wagga Wagga) 
  Wed 31st  - Easter Hat Parade (details TBC) 
   

  APRIL 

  Thurs 1st   - Final Day of Term 1 
  Mon 19th  - Term 2 Staff Development Day 
  Tues 20th  - School Resumes for Term 2 for all students K-6 
  Fri 23rd   - Parkview PS ANZAC Service 10.40am 
  Sun 25th   - ANZAC DAY 
  Tues 27th  - Tony Lockett Shield AFL Gala Day (Griffith) 
 
 

 

 

Download your free Parkview Public School App now! 

  

 
 

 



 

 
  



 

Notes that you can expect to see this week: 
 LNPSSA Soccer Gala Day (Years 5 & 6) 

Notes in the last week: 
 LNPSSA Swimming Carnival Permission  

 

 
 

 

WEEK 6 TERM 1 Commencing Monday 1st March 2021 
Welcome to Week 6 of a rapidly disappearing term at Parkview Public 
School. Week 5 of the term was an incredible week with so many 
activities and opportunities for a broad cross-section of our 
community. 
 
Specifically, it was great to have such a large engagement from our 
community at our Parent Information Sessions last Tuesday evening. If 
you were unable to make the meetings please contact your child’s 
teacher should you have any questions, and please also refer to the Stage Newsletters which were distributed prior to the 
meetings which contain some valuable information for all community members relevant to the educational experiences that are 
being delivered in each stage.  
 
Last week also saw the conclusion of our Term 1 Book Fair, which was a tremendous success in our School Library. We thank 
everyone who supported this event which not only provided some wonderful literature for our kids but raised some much 
needed funds for the Library to purchase new texts for children to enjoy and borrow! 
 
Last week was also a busy week on the sporting fields for our children with some wonderful things achieved which are outlined 
in detail in Talking Sport, while in the performing arts were also to the fore with significant work completed by our Dance 
Groups while registrations for Band and Choir opportunities which will commence this week were also requested from students. 
Children are reminded to pay attention to daily Sentral reminders and announcements to ensure they are aware of happenings 
for all of these activities. 
 
Another extremely busy week is upon us. Don’t forget the following as you plan your week: 

 
2021 Student Representative Council 
Our Student Representative Council for 2021 has been voted upon by class groups with elected students to be notified this 
week. An induction ceremony for our SRC will be held on Monday, 8th March. 
 
Discovery Learning  
All of the excitement, fun and mess of Discovery Learning commences this Thursday, 4th March for all children in Kindergarten-
Year 2. Discovery Learning promotes many elements of learning for children through discovery, discussion, construction, 
planning and socialisation. Be sure to ask your children all about the experiences on a weekly basis. Students will attend in Year 
groups meaning children from different classes will mix with their peers during the experiences. 
 
Children will be engaged in Discovery Learning experiences at the following times: 
*12noon-12.30pm: Year 1 
*12.35pm-1.05pm: Year 2 
*2.15pm-2.45pm: Kindergarten 
 
Bright Beginnings 
The excitement of our Early Years Learning Program, Bright Beginnings continues every Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9.15am-10.45am in the Library. Parents are reminded that they 
need to scan in using the Services NSW QR Code outside the Library and also sign their children in at the 
table outside the Library. 
 
If you are yet to register your children for this extremely beneficial school preparation program please 
contact the school to get more details. 
 
Winhangara Playgroup 
Winhangara Playgroup continues this Thursday, 4th March in the Parkview Hall! 
 
Winhangara Playgroup offers free play based learning for all children 0 - 5 years in a safe an inclusive 
environment coordinated by our experienced Early Childhood Trained Teacher. 
 
The Playgroup runs from 9.15am - 10.45am on every Thursday of the school term and features a free 
healthy morning tea! Bring the kids and bring a friend. We’d love to see you! 
 
 
 

 



 

Current COVID-19 Protocols 
Below is summary of the relevant COVID-19 Protocols for Parkview Public School 
What’s changed 
The following activities have been updated: 

 Schools can now turn on water fountains and bubblers for students to use. 

 P&C meetings can continue. 

 Field trips, excursions and camps to VIC, QLD and ACT can continue where interstate border requirements permit. 

 Orientation programs for department Preschools, Kindergarten and Year 7 can continue. 
 
The following activities can continue: 

 NSW Health advised that communal water fountains and/or bubblers in NSW schools can now be turned on. These 
facilities can remain operational, closing only if there is transmission of COVID-19 in the community. Students are still 
encouraged to bring water bottles from home that they can refill when needed. 

 Parents and carers for Preschool, Kindergarten and Years 1, 2 and 7 students will be allowed on the school site to drop 
off their children at their classes on the first few days of schools provided they follow physical distancing and hygiene 
measures implemented by the school and the department. Parents and carer may also enter the school to pick up 
students for the first few days based on each school arrangements for these year groups. 

 P&C meetings can be held after school hours with a COVID-19 Safety Plan. For regional and rural schools, up to 50 
people can meet indoors or 100 people outdoors. 

 Other school-based outdoor activities that involve parents and members of the community, such as working bees may 
occur on school sites. For regional and rural schools, up to 50 people can meet indoors or 100 people outdoors. A 
COVID-19 Safety plan will be in place for these activities. Physical distancing and hygiene measures must be adhered to 
at all times. All attendees must sign the visitor acknowledgement form upon arrival. 

 In a primary school and preschool setting, in-class educational activities such as group repetition, chanting, recitation, 
or singing activities are permitted provided these activities take place outdoors or in large, well-ventilated settings. 

School activities and school site usage without change 
Schools will apply the following guidelines to adhere to NSW Health advice: 

 Where possible, students will stay within their relevant cohort group (i.e. class, year group, stage, sporting house group, 
curriculum group, or musical group) for all learning activities within their school in order to limit close contacts to the 
relevant student cohort. 

 Interschool activities can continue to take place. 

 External providers delivering educational services can proceed with a COVID-19 Safety Plan in place. 

 Activities involving musical instruments can proceed. Students playing non-reeded woodwind instruments such as 
flutes and recorders should be positioned so that they can maintain a physical distance of 1.5 metres from all persons 
(including other members of the musical group). They must also maintain a minimum 3 metres space between the 
direction of airflow from their instruments and other performers. 

 Singing and band rehearsals and performances should take place outside or in well ventilated indoor spaces. 
Visiting NSW Schools 
Parents and carers are not allowed on school sites or at off-site school events held during school hours except for the following 
purposes only: 

 Essential parent and carer meetings with teachers and/or school executives, with a scheduled appointment. This 
includes scheduled meetings with parents and carers of prospective students. 

 Parents and carers who attend a school administration building or another defined location for the purpose of picking 
up their child if they are unwell or where they have been asked to arrange for a COVID-19 test after their child has 
displayed flu-like symptoms while at school. 

 Parents and carers who attend a school’s administration building or other defined location for the purpose of picking up 
or dropping off a child with disability. 

 Parents and carers who need to be on-site for canteen and uniform shop duties or to collect or purchase uniforms. 

 Parent or carer volunteers required as educational support roles for activities essential to the delivery of the curriculum 
such as reading groups, music, dance and kitchen garden areas. Schools are required to have scheduled programs in 
place and remind parents and carers that they must not attend school unless it has been previously arranged. 

 Parents and carers can attend parent orientation meetings and ‘meet the teacher’ meetings with school staff for all 
year/stage groups. Meetings should be limited to 1 hour where possible. A COVID-19 Safety Plan must be in place. 

 Parents or carers of boarding school students who would like to collect students for local activities. 
Activities on hold 
The following events will continue to be reconsidered. For now, these events must remain on hold. 

 International excursions (cancelled until further notice). 

 Certain large arts and sports events are cancelled or delayed because they require feeder activities and have long lead 
time organisational arrangements. Please speak to your schools if you would like to know more. 

School performances, productions, plays and concerts 
School performances, productions, plays and concerts can continue. These events must comply with the department’s 
guidelines and NSW Health requirements for COVID safe events. 
Schools must have in place and comply with the relevant COVID-19 Safety Plan when planning and conducting these events. The 
following considerations for schools apply: 



 

 Ensure that all attendees, including students, staff and visitors, parents and carers, are well and free of any flu-like 
symptoms. 

 Events held on school sites will need to limit guests based on the physical distancing requirements as per the relevant 
square metre rulesExternal link. Schools will need to invite guests based on the total number of people (this includes 
staff, students, parents & carers or visitors) who are able to be accommodated. 

 For seating arrangements ensure there is enough space for distancing of 1.5 metres between non-household members. 

 Ensure people remain seated as much as possible to minimise mingling outside of household or close friend groups. 

 Catering arrangements will comply with the COVID-19 Safety Plan requirements where appropriate. 

 Special guests such as the Local Member of Parliament, one videographer or photographer may attend events. Special 
guests must be kept to a minimum and be included in the maximum number of participants. 

 Singing and musical activities at the event must adhere to the department’s guidelines for singing, musical activities and 
creative arts consistent with NSW Health advice for group singing and musical ensemble. 

 Ensure all visitors follow the two step school sign-in process including the COVID safe QR check in. 

 Maintain a record of names and contact details for all attendees including school staff and visitors for at least 28 days 
after the event. This record must only be used for the purposes of contact tracing for COVID-19 infections and be stored 
confidentially and securely. If possible, create and maintain a record of the seating plan to support contact tracing. 

 External visitors should not be allowed access to areas outside of the designated event venue and should leave 
promptly at the conclusion of the event. 

 When holding events at external venues, all external venues and providers must have a COVID-19 Safety Plan to ensure 
health and safety measures are in place. 

 
School Banking 
School Banking will continue tomorrow (Tuesday, 2nd March)! Why not involve your child in this wonderful financial literacy 
opportunity? Contact the school for more details on how to get your child involved. 
 

Following us on Facebook 
Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews of the coming school day ahead, like 
our school Facebook page and join over 1530 followers who stay up to date with our school happenings via social 
media.  
 

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop will continue its normal opening times of Monday 9am – 10am and Thursday 2.10pm – 3.10pm. If you require 
access to the Uniform Shop outside of these times please contact the school to organise a mutually convenient time to access 
your uniform needs. 
 

Accessing the School App 
Get all of the news and information of Parkview Public School at your fingertips through our School App! The 
app gives parents the ability to instantly access newsletters and calendar events without going to the website, 
or to send in a sick note while you stand outside the school because you forgot to write a paper note!  
 
There are many other easy to use features on the App including maps, uniform price lists, canteen price lists, 
change of details notifications, Facebook links, the ability to send us photos of your favourite moments for 
your kids at school and much more. To download the Parkview PS App to your smartphone, go to either the 
Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market and search for Parkview Public School. Once you have found 
it press install or download.  

 
How to Install Our School App 
On Apple 

 On your iPhone open the app store 

 Search for our school name 

 Press Install 

 Enter your iTunes password 

 It will commence downloading immediately 

Android/Google Play 

 On your SmartPhone open the Android/Google Play market 

 Search for our school name 

 Press install 

 Your app will start installing instantly 

To Open Our School App 

 Look for our schools app icon on your phone screen 

 Press the icon once 

 It will open automatically 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/what-you-can-and-cant-do-under-rules/square-metres-rules
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/what-you-can-and-cant-do-under-rules/square-metres-rules


 

When prompted select yes to receive notifications and use your location (this will make sure the google maps and pop-up alerts 
work for you) 
 
Parkview Public School Website 
Don’t forget to log on to www.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au for all of the latest news, pictures and calendar updates for your 
school and links to educational information that is relevant to your child!  
 
Golden Apple Docket Fundraiser 
Please keep your Golden Apple shopping dockets and place them in the container at the front office. This is a great way to raise 
funds for our students. Parkview Public School receives 5c from every ten dollars collected. 
 

Finally, as always, if you have an issue or concern please contact the classroom teacher, the appropriate Assistant Principal or 
myself. From time to time issues arise at school. This is perfectly normal for any school setting so if you have any questions, 
issues, enquiries or you want feedback on any aspect of your child’s schooling please ring to make a mutually convenient 
appointment time with your child’s teacher, Assistant Principal or myself. 

 
Regards, 
 

Travis Irvin 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=59b009bd8d0947348772691e322a99f3&URL=https%3a%2f%2fstaffowa.det.nsw.edu.au%2fowa%2fredir.aspx%3fC%3dbe8133ca3dc9416ab5c310aaef1f8aed%26URL%3dhttp%253a%252f%252fwww.parkview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au%252f


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    WEEK 6, TERM 1 

 

LNPSSA PS 2021 Swimming Carnival 
46 Parkview students represented our community at the 2021 Leeton-Narrandera 
PSSA Swimming Carnival held at the Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre last Tuesday. 

 
As always our children represented our school with distinction, displaying great application, 
determination and sportsmanship. 
 
Our students produced some wonderful performances on the day with Xavier Chilko winning 
the 11 Years Boys Age Championships.  
 
The following students have qualified for the Riverina PSSA Swimming Championships: 
*Girls 11 Year Olds 50 LC Meter Freestyle   
Josephine Irvin  11 PPS 41.10  
*Boys 11 Year Olds 50 LC Meter Freestyle 
Xavier Chilko  11 PPS 39.01  
*Boys 11 Year Olds 50 LC Meter Breaststroke 
Xavier Chilko  11 PPS 59.37  
*Boys 11 Year Olds 50 LC Meter Butterfly 
Xavier Chilko  11 PPS 54.86  
*Girls 8-10 4x50 LC Meter Freestyle Relay 
Parkview PS                                           3:42.67 
1) Ava Gilmour 9 2) Airlie Chilko 9  
3) Zeanna Johnstone 10 4) Keira Hewson 10 
 
 

Leeton-Narrandera-Griffith AFL Trials 
Six Parkview students represented our school at the Leeton-
Narrandera-Griffith (LNG) AFL Trials held at the Narrandera 

Sportsground last Friday.  
 
All boys represented our school with distinction at a high standard trial, 
with Cruze Dale, Salvatore Alampi and Xavier Chilko selected to 
represent LNG at the Western Riverina AFL Championships being 
hosted at the Leeton Showgrounds on Friday, 12th March. 
 
We congratulate all of our participants on their achievements. 
 

 

LNPSSA Soccer Championships 
The LNPSSA Soccer Championships will be hosted this Friday, 5th March. All students in Years 5 & 6 will be 
attending these events. If they are not in representative teams, they will play in the ‘Gala Day’ 

component of the events. Boys will travel to the Leeton Ovals Precinct whilst Girls will remain at Parkview and 
participate in the event on our school oval. More information will be distributed to participants separately from the 
Newsletter. 
 
 

 



 

House Championship 2021 
Accurate at 01/03/21 

WEEK 5 
TERM 1 BRADMAN FREEMAN THORPE 
SWIMMING 
CARNIVAL 316 231 331 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CARNIVAL 

   

ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL 

   

FARRELL CUP    

FRIDAY SPORT 
POINTS (3-6) 

   

HOUSE POINTS 
WEEK 5 39 48 40 
TOTAL POINTS 
SCORE 459 380 485 

Thorpe lead Bradman by 26 points 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  



 

 
 

3G   Miss Green 

Tayliah Coughlan fantastic reading of 5-digit numbers 

Susanna Htoo  trying hard in all class tasks 

Mahalia Wade fantastic use of the ‘jump strategy’ in maths groups 

York Melidonis  using great problem solving skills during maths groups 

Micke Brits  fantastic reading at the jellybean table 

Hayden Stokes using his technology to explore different inventions 

 

3H   Mrs Hislop 

Adam Rudd  Great contributions to class discussions about our modelled text 

Vanessa Shaw Fluent and expressive reading 

Noah Smith  being a focused and engaged reader 

Tristan Ganderton great use of maths strategies to solve addition problems 

Ava O’Callaghan a focused approach when solving problems in maths 

Alexander Ramos using great debating skills in class 

 

3/4M   Miss Miller 

Taya Fraser  reading time in 5 minute intervals 

Elleanor Summerfield identifying features of the orientation in a narrative 

Samantha Fernando contributing to discussions about the features of a narrative 

Eloise Robertson making the connection between digital and analogue time 

Lucas Shute  applying decoding strategies to reading 

Manaia Kohere identifying words in text that show the resolution to the problem 

Savannah Smith applying reading strategies to new texts 

  

4B   Miss Brettschneider 

Kylen O’Connell providing good examples of materials that decompose and don’t decompose 

Keon Caneno  asking for clarity when unsure in all learning activities 

Carter Aliendi  investigating other technology options during rotation activities 

Alec Tait  eagerly applying technology to his literacy activities 

Isaac Stanley  working hard investigating math problems 

Ruby Hammond  self-correcting during math activities 

McKayla Holland great working out during math activities 

 

4/5Q              Miss Quinlivan 

Maci Barclay  working co-operatively to solve maths problems 

Matthew Scali working co-operatively to help solve maths problems 

Emerald  

Ward-Contreras working co-operatively to help solve maths problems 

Cali Wilkinson  adding numbers of different sizes using a calculator 

Miah Weymouth recognising and naming language features 

 

5T         Miss Townsend 

Shaila Stanton excellent description of a variety of leaves in science 

Zoe Martin  using technical language when describing and classifying leaves 

Blake Mawer  bringing his prior knowledge to class discussions on ‘survival of the fittest’ 

Angel Martin  using the formal algorithm to solve addition and subtraction problems 

 



 

Jorja Reilly  identifying the dependent and independent clause in complex sentences 

Lucy Gilmour  writing creative and entertaining texts 

Bentley Forrester using inverse operation to check the answers to subtraction equations 

Colten Cottom his interest in the rights of migrants after the Second World War 

 

5F         Miss Flint 

Tyrese Doyle  always engaging in number talk discussions 

Zoe Carroll  her amazing writing piece on our focus text 

Alicia Ebzery  her dedication in all literacy and numeracy tasks 

Sam Salerno  her fabulous writing piece on our focus text 

Leivi Speer  his excellent writing piece on the text ‘tree’ 

Jeziah Dimitriadis his outstanding number talk solutions 

Madeline Brown always contributing in class discussion 

Vann Hodge  his great discussions during reading 

David Hawke  a great writing piece on the text tree 

Addison Dalley her amazing sounding out strategies when reading 

 

6D                                 Miss Deeves 

Riley Jackson  making comprehensive observations about the adaptations of desert plants 

Seth Fazekas  providing elaborate explanations about why desert animals have large ears  

Maddison Di Fiore  understanding problem solving multiplication questions  

Bailey Sheather  completing extra research for the ‘egg drop’ STEAM task 

Bella Connell   writing a paragraph containing rich vocabulary  

 

6C    Mrs Chilko 

Isabella Mills  fabulously neat handwriting 

Mariah Forrester great summarising of her text ‘Astounding Amphibians’ 

Jack Curry  quick recall of all his times tables 

Abbey Holden her contributions to Number Talks 

Nicole Johnstone great problem solving during Maths 

Bailey Irvin  making great connections to our text ‘Broad, Tall and Eyes of Flame’ 

Samantha Ramponi great fluent reading 

Lexi Carroll  always producing well thought out sentence for out daily ‘sentence of the Day’ 

 

 

 
 

 

KE Esther Rosenberg 

KN Elijah Davies 

K/1B Dusty Thompson 

1W Willow Shields  

1/2HA Wyatt Jackson 

2I Christina Reis-Burke 

2G Myah Longford 

3G Jed Crowe 

3H Adam Rudd 

3/4M Savannah Smith 

4B Sapphire Ward-Contreras 

4/5Q Beau Roden 

5F Luke Jackson 

5T Jason Mulloy 

6C Sebastian Ramos 

6D Abby Habres 

 



 

 

 
 

 

We will be participating in this year’s NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge.  
 
K-2 will be participating in this competition in class. However, if you would like your child in years 3-6 to 
participate in the competition, please follow the details on the information above.  
 
Happy Reading! 
 
Miss Kira Brettschneider 
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Order online before 10am 

 
 



 

 


